Parents-Teachers Interaction Committee (PTIC) A REPORT

The General Body Meeting of PTIC for the academic year 2017-18 was held on 16th Sept.2017 at 12.30 p.m. in the Seminar Hall, of the College.

Dr. Seema Salgaonkar, member of PTIC, welcomed the gathering and highlighted the objectives of the PTIC. Dr. Jivexa Bhattacharjee, Offg. Principal, in her key note address appreciated the valuable contribution of the Parents during the NAAC pear team visit in March 2017. She proudly announced the commencement of the Post Graduate Courses offered in this College and expressed her gratitude towards the parents for enrolling their wards in this Institution, thereby increasing the College-strength to around 900 students. She also briefed the gathering about the scholarships offered by this College through different agencies. The Offg. Principal brought to the notice of the parents about the introduction of SMS services by this College. She appealed to all the parents to co-operate in adhering to the road-safety measures with the help of Government authorities for the safety of the students. She concluded by expressing her concern over the misuse of the mobile phone by the students which affects their health as well as their academic career.

Mr. Umesh Redkar, President, PTI, in his speech said that, he was overwhelmed looking at the large crowd for the AGM for which he gave due credit to the SMS services started by the College. He appealed the parents to keep a track of the SMS received from the College and do the needful immediately, instead of getting stressed at the last moment specially during the examinations of their wards.

After this formal program the above points of the agenda were discussed.

Item No. 1: The minutes of the last AGM, which was held on 20th Aug. 2016 was read by PTIC- Chairperson, Prof. Prashant Chodankar.

Item No. 2: Elections of the office bearers of the Working Committee of PTIC.:

As the two members of the working Committee of the PTIC, namely, Mr. Tulsidas Gad Kerkar and Mr. Dilip Fondekar, cannot serve on PTIC as their wards have completed their studies, the two new members were unanimously elected by the house. They are:

i) Mr. Nanda Ramchandra Kerkar ii) Ms. Neha Nitin Raikar.

Item No. 3: - Attendance of the Students for the Current Semester.

Associate Professor, Ms. Sujata Gaonkar, Chairperson of the Attendance Committee explained in details the attendance procedure followed by this College. She highlighted the procedure adopted for condoning the attendance of the students for participating in the cultural and sports activities. She also brought to the notice of the parents that, many students get the medical certificate from same Medical practitioner and hence it is very difficult for the College to verify the authenticity of the medical leave of the student.

Item No. 4: Any other matter with the permission of the chair :-

Different issues related to the welfare of their wards were discussed at length.

All the parents appreciated the SMS services introduced by the College.

Many suggestions were put forth by the parents and they were assured that the competent authority will look into them.

The Chairperson of the PTIC, Associate Professor, P.V. Chodankar thanked all the members for being present for the meeting and then called the meeting to a close.

(P.V.Chodankar) Chairperson, PTIC,GCASCK,